
Agenda Date:  3/1/2021 
Agenda Placement:  7C

 

Napa County Legislative Subcommittee 
Board Agenda Letter 

TO: Napa County Legislative Subcommittee 

FROM: Helene Franchi for Minh Tran - County Executive Officer 
County Executive Office 

REPORT BY: Nelson Cortez, STAFF ASSISTANT II - BOS - 7072991478 

SUBJECT: Discussion and possible direction regarding redistricting 

RECOMMENDATION 

County Executive Officer seeks discussion and possible direction regarding the upcoming redistricting process. 

 

EXECUTIVE SUMMARY 

Redistricting will occur in 2021 and is required to be completed, and submitted to the State by December 2021 for 
the next election, in 2022 when the newly drawn district lines will be used.  
 
Staff would like to give the Subcommittee an opportunity to give direction regarding any possible advocacy or 
requests to the Citizens Redistricting Commission as they start the process. 

 

FISCAL & STRATEGIC PLAN IMPACT 

 
 

Is there a Fiscal Impact? No 

County Strategic Plan pillar addressed: 

ENVIRONMENTAL IMPACT 

ENVIRONMENTAL DETERMINATION: The proposed action is not a project as defined by 14 California Code of 
Regulations 15378 (State CEQA Guidelines) and therefore CEQA is not applicable. 

 



 

BACKGROUND AND DISCUSSION 

Redistricting will occur in 2021 and is required to be completed, and submitted to the State by December 2021 for 
the next election, in 2022 when the newly drawn district lines will be used.  
 
Staff would like to give the Subcommittee an opportunity to give direction regarding any possible advocacy or 
requests to the Citizens Redistricting Commission as they start the process. In years past, there have been 
proposals that would have split the County into two separate congressional districts, which would have resulted in 
American Canyon having a different representative than the other four cities in Napa County.  
 
Staff believes it is imperative that all of Napa County be in one congressional district. At this time there is no 
requested action. 

 

SUPPORTING DOCUMENTS 

None 

Recommendation:  Approve 
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